
 
 
 

COVID-19 EMERGENCY ORDER #2 
ISSUED April 9, 2020 

Effective Friday, April 10, 2020, at 12:00 pm 
 
As the number of confirmed cases of COVID-19 increases within Miami-Dade County, the chance 
of community transmission becomes more likely.  To proactively attempt to limit community 
transmission we will be implementing the following policy. 
 
Effective Friday, April 10, 2020, at 12:00 pm, covering of nose and mouth shall be required under 
certain circumstances. 
 
a. Except as provided herein, effective April 10, 2020, all employees and customers of grocery 
stores, pharmacies and restaurants shall be required to wear a form of covering over their nose 
and mouth at all times while inside the grocery store, pharmacy or restaurant facility.  All individuals 
providing delivery services shall wear a form of covering over their nose and mouth while making 
deliveries. 
 
b. A covering over the nose and mouth may include a face mask, homemade mask, or other 
cloth covering, such as a scarf, bandana, handkerchief or other similar cloth covering. 
 
c. In addition to the requirements applicable to grocery stores, pharmacies and restaurants, 
employees and customers of all other essential retail and commercial establishments are strongly 
encouraged to wear a form of covering over the nose and mouth (as described above). 
 
d. All essential retail and commercial establishments are strongly encouraged to implement 
policies for employees to use other personal protective equipment, such as gloves, subject to the 
availability of such items. 
 
e. The requirements of this Section shall not apply to any outdoor activity permitted under any 
applicable City, County, or State order, except as provided herein with respect to persons 
providing delivery services. 
 
f. Nothing herein shall operate to restrict any employee or customer from accessing any essential 
retail or commercial establishment to address any emergency or other similar circumstance, even 
if a covering over the nose and mouth is not readily accessible at the time of such emergency or 
other exigent circumstance. 
 
g. Medical and surgical face masks, such as "N95" masks or other similar medical or surgical 
masks, are in short supply and should be reserved for health care personnel and other first 
responders with the greatest need for such personal protective equipment.   
 
Persons are encouraged to review and comply with the CDC and Florida Department of Health 
guidelines on personal protective equipment, including with respect to the use of a medical or 
surgical face mask, such as an "N95" mask or other similar medical or surgical mask. 
 
This order will remain in effect until further notice from the City Managers Office.   


